
 

RE: Covid 19 Update – OHF Statement 

March 17, 2020 

To All KTMH, SMHA, and NKMH Members, 

As a follow up to our previous emails, we would like to share some new information that 

has been handed down from the OHF.  Specifically, we have been notified that the 

upcoming spring tryouts have been cancelled, and will be conducted at a later date.  

 We do not have any direction on when the tryouts will be moved to at this time, nor do 

we anticipate having any further details regarding the new tryout dates in the immediate 

future.  As always, we will keep you updated with relevant information as it becomes 

available.   

 

OHF STATEMENT  

The Ontario Hockey Federation and its seven member partners, including the Ontario 

Minor Hockey Association (OMHA), have issued a statement regarding spring tryouts 

for the 2020-21 season. 

 

The health and safety of all participants in the sport is of the utmost importance to the 

OHF and its member partners. As such, tryouts for the 2020-21 season will not be 

conducted this Spring. Instead the OHF will provide guidance on when the introduction 

of the 2020-21 season will begin, subject to the Hockey Canada Board of Directors’ 

future decision when to reinstate all Hockey Canada-sanctioned activities. Such 

introduction will take into consideration ice availability, capacity and other logistics 

involved in organizing hockey programs. 

The OHF and its member partners will be in direct contact with all members to establish 

when sanctioned activities can resume. 

 

 

 


